
 

Board of Health Work Session 
Monday, April 16, 2018 
Lentz Health Center Board Room 
5:40 p.m. 
 

The work session of the Metropolitan Board of Health of Nashville and Davidson County was called to 
order by Chair Carol Etherington at 5:40 p.m.  

Present:  Carol Etherington, MSN, R.N. Margreete Johnston, M.D., MPH 
Francisca Guzman Thomas Campbell, M.D. 
Alex Jahangir, M.D., MPH Quan Poole, J.D., Metro Legal 
Bill Paul, M.D., MPH Dr. Sanmi Areola, Deputy Director 

Q&A with new legal counsel Quan Poole 
Quan Poole referred to (then Metro Director of Law) Karl Dean’s memo of October 2003 regarding 
Compliance With Open Meetings Act (Attachment), and answered Board members’ questions. 

Review of Transition Committee(s) Structure 
The structure of the proposed hiring panels was reviewed and Board members were advised to send 
names of potential panel members to the Board’s recording secretary, to be forwarded to Metro Human 
Resources. 

Dr. Jahangir volunteered to serve on the interview panel. Dr. Campbell offered to serve as back up. 

Ms. Guzman requested updates during the various phases of the process. 

Upcoming MPHD meetings/events and Board logistics 
Chair Etherington advised that times would be offered for the Board members to attend a meeting to 
include the Department’s Executive Leadership Team. The purpose of the meeting would be to discuss 
ongoing challenges and concerns of the department. 

An additional work session will be scheduled in late July. 

Other Business 
Dr. Johnston commended Dr. Paul’s dedication and hard work during the two-year transition period.  

Ms. Guzman requested an update on the Community Health Assessment at a regular meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:05 p.m. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Carol Etherington, Chair 
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